THORN TOWNSHIP ZONING COMMISSION

Zoning Members Present: Rick McCance Todd Brune, Zoning Inspector
Jeff Zemolong Deborah Morgan, Zoning Secretary
Joe Blaine
Ed Corns

Marci McCaulay

Guests Present: Dale Factor
Meeting: Date: 12/7/2011
Time: 6:00 p.m.
Location: Thorn Township Building

The regular Thorn Township Zoning Commission meeting was called to order by Chairman Rick McCance by saying the
Pledge of Allegiance to the American Flag. Roll call was taken and all members were present. The minutes of the
November 2011 meeting were read by the zoning secretary and after no additions or corrections a motion was made by
Ed Corns and seconded by Joe Blaine to accept the minutes as read. The motion passed by voice vote of all members
present.

Review of Proposed Boat Dock and Skill Game Language )
Chairman McCance wanted to know if there were any questions or discussion on the proposed boat dock language. Joe
Blaine moved to forward the proposed boat dock language to the Trustees for their review. Ed Corns seconded the
motion. The motion passed by a vote of three in favor and two against. The proposed boat dock language will be
forwarded to the Trustees.

Chairman McCance wanted to know if there were any questions or discussion on the proposed skill game language.
Marci McCaulay moved to forward the proposed skill game language to the Trustees for their review. Ed Corns
seconded the motion. The motion passed by a unanimous vote of all members present. The proposed skill game
language will be forwarded to the Trustees.

Open Items for Discussion

Marci McCaulay announced that she will be resigning from the Zoning Commission due to work requirements. Brief
discussion was held on finding replacements and more people to be interested in serving on the zoning boards.

A brief discussion was also held on items of interest for zoning for the upcoming year.

Dale Factor thanked Marci for her years of service on the Zoning Commission.

Zoning Inspector Brune reported the following permits: 8000 sq. ft. structure on Twp 1061 and a 24 X 24 building at
Swan Lake. It was also reported by the Inspector that all permits that were required by Butch Brown have been paid for.

After no further business the meeting was adjourned by Chairman McCance at 6:24 p.m.
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